MSOWT SUPERINTENDENTS OFFICE

1815 East 86th Street Indianapolis, Indiana 46240



317-254-5510 F: 317-254-5514

Metropolitan School District

Transportation and Security Services

WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP

June 19, 2009

Mrs. Lynn E. Hower, Director

Dr. James D. Mervilde, Ed.D.
Dean Evans Community Education Center
8550 Woodfield Crossing Blvd.
Indianapolis, IN. 46240

Dear Dr. Mervilde,

The Fishers, Indiana Police Department is replacing part of their fleet of police cars. They have chosen to purchase Dodge Chargers for their fleet, replacing their Ford Crown Victoria cars. Fishers' has chosen to sell or donate those cars to eliminate them from their fleet.

A Fishers' police officer had mentioned the availability of these cars to a teacher at the J. Everett Light Career Center, who in turn told me about the cars. There were five cars available, but by the time I had a chance to get up to Fishers, two of the cars was gone. I have looked at three of the cars and would like to obtain them. Since we are a school district, the Fishers Police Department and the Town Council of Fishers has agreed to donate these cars to Washington Township at no cost. The interior of the Dodge Charger police car is quite a bit different than the Ford Crown Victoria police car. Due to the difference in construction, the police lights, sirens, consoles and computer stands cannot be used in the Dodge vehicle. Fishers' has left all of these items in these cars which will mean we will not have to purchase those items to place these cars in service.

We would replace two of our 1997 vehicles, of which one has mileage of 233,884 and the second has mileage of 236,546. The Fishers' vehicles have 100,724 miles, 126,428 miles and 106,691 respectively.

I would like to request that your office and the School Board accept these donated vehicles so we can retire older vehicles as we plan for the coming school year.

Sincerely.

Stephen F. Bradley Safety and Security